Buenos Aires, 24 de agosto de 1956. Dr. DUNCAN STRONG Dptm. of Anthropology Columbia University New York, N.Y. E.E.U.U. Dear Dr. Strong: I am extremely glad in comuni= cating you that the Guggemheim Fellowship has been awarded to me. and I want to send to you, in firts place my warmest thank for your assistence in getting that fellowship. As consecuence of the recently political events the Ar= gentina's. Universities are in reorganissation so I will have to await that the university Council be formed, in order to get one year permission to travel to the States. I think that I will be able atart mi trip next April or May. I will apreciate if you can inform me about several question in conextion with my trip to United States. 1. As you perhaps remember I took my last examination for the Ph.D en May or June of 1948. When I may summit my dissertation if I arriveto N. York in May? 2. How much the university fees are to complety the Ph.D. 3. Will you be at Columbia the whole yeur of 1937? 4. As I have a large amount of notes an material of my digging of the last 6 or 7 years, may I use that material for dissertation? With my best segards I am your sincerely: ALBERTO REX GONZALEZ